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“This project was supported by Award No. 2013-VA-14-95-SH awarded by the Office of Victims of Crime, Office of Justice Programs.  The 
opinions, findings, conclusions and recommendations expressed in this publication are those of Cedar Valley Friends of the Family and do not 
necessarily reflect the views of the Office of Victims of Crime, Office of Justice Programs.” 

 

CVFF has been working to implement an assessment called the National 
Lethality Assessment Protocol (NLAP). It is based on research indicating 

the risks for homicide related to domestic violence.  

CVFF advocates are trained in the NLAP, and all law enforcement and 
victim advocates from other agencies in Linn County are currently being 

trained. Full implementation will begin on December 1st.  

How does it work? 

When law enforcement responds to a domestic violence call, they will 
conduct the assessment with the victim and offer to make a call to a 
service provider, rather than simply handing them a brochure. This direct 

connection with services will improve communication to programs like ours. 

This coordinated effort will help reduce death associated with domestic 
violence by offering a consistent and research-based response and 

increasing victims' access to safe shelter and advocacy services. 

  

 

 
Screening for Lethal Domestic Violence 

Did we make a mistake? 

Please email or call Melissa at   

MelissaN@cvfriendsofthefamily.org  

or 319-352-1108 ext. 100 if you’ve 

received this newsletter in error, 

moved, or if you need us to adjust 

our records.  



 

Every year, National Hunger & Homelessness Awareness Week 

is held the week before Thanksgiving. To raise awareness and 

funds to end homelessness, Cedar Valley Friends of the Family 

participates in the Linn County Sleep Out for the Homeless. 

Participants will have the opportunity to build their own 

cardboard houses, bid on silent auction items and enjoy a family 

friendly movie on the big screen! As a beneficiary, Cedar Valley 

Friends of the Family will receive 30% of funds raised.  

For more information on the Linn County Sleep Out for the 

Homeless or to find out how you can participate, contact 

Kristine at 319-721-1932. 

 

When: October 29th-30th 

Where: Vets Memorial 

Stadium, 950 Rockwell Rd 

SW, Cedar Rapids, IA 

52404 

Sleep Out for the Homeless 
 

Friday November 18th 

5:30-7:30PM at St. Mary's Church  

(2700 Horton Rd., Waverly) 

A free-will donation will be accepted for all-you-can-eat soup. 

 

Registration: $5.00 to register any soup. Fee can be paid day-

of, and deadline to register is Wednesday November 16th.  

You will need to make 1-2 crockpots or a roaster to have 

enough. Contact Genna at 319-352-1108 or by email, 

genna@cvfriendsofthefamily.org  

 

 

 

 

 

November 12—20, 2016 
Learn more at www.nationalhomeless.org  

“Get Your Soup On” Soup Cook Off 

Hunger & Homelessness Awareness Events 

Rock Away Hunger & Homelessness 

The 2016 Rock Away Hunger & Homelessness event took place at Joe's Knighthawk, and featured karaoke and lip sync 
battles. The winner of the raffle basket was Heather Clark and Craig Kriener of Waterloo. Karaoke was presented by 

Diamond S DJ Karaoke, DJ Jeff Sampson!  

Over $200 in donations were received, which will be used to support CVFF housing clients.  A special "thank you" to 
Joe's Knighthawk, DJ Jeff Sampson, Renewed Purpose, and Ann of Waverly, Waverly Chamber of Commerce, Waverly 

Family Video, and Duo's for their contributions toward this event! We hope to see everyone again next year!  

November 12-20 is National Hunger and Homelessness Awareness Week and CVFF wants to make sure that all of 
our supporters know the importance of this week, as well as how you can get involved! YOU have real power to add 

to the movement, to end homelessness, and to educate your fellow community members on this issue!  

YOU can: 

Change the conversation about stereotypes; 

Advocate for improved policies; 

Support service providers like CVFF; 

And so much more!  

Check out the national website, www.nationalhomeless.org for more information or contact anyone on the CVFF 

housing staff to get involved in the fight against homelessness!  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?t=i7uziqyab.0.0.vrtlezqab.0&id=preview&r=3&p=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.nationalhomeless.org


Sign Up Today to Adopt a Family In Need 

October is recognized as domestic violence awareness month, 

a time when advocates connect with the community and 

educate others on the violence occurring in people's homes. 

As an agency, we strive to educate the public and bring 

awareness to the issue of domestic violence. We are asking 

you to join with us, by getting involved in the following ways: 

Wear Purple on October 20th in support of all the people 

fighting to survive, and those that have survived. Take a 

photo and send to our Facebook page to show your support. 

 

Are you a business owner? 

We are asking local businesses to help us "paint the town purple" for domestic violence 

awareness. We have posters to display in a window-front or other visible location, with 

the slogan #purple4dvam. If you would like a poster, please email Sarah at 

sarahw@cvfriendsofthefamily.org and then snap a picture holding the poster in front of 

your business. You may email it to Sarah or tag us on Facebook so we can share your 

support on our social media. 

Domestic Violence Awareness Month 

Many Thanks! 
CVFF Auxiliary members are sincerely grateful to Len Jentz, owner of our local 

Pizza Ranch, for partnering with us this year to make our Lunch on the Bridge 

fundraiser a success and to Jason Busswitz, manager of the Waverly Hy-Vee, 

who donated the water and ice for our meal and cooled the water for us. City 

staff, as always, gave us all the support we could ask for and Waverly Light and 

Power gave their full cooperation in meeting our request for a power source 

on the rail trail bridge. Thanks are due to all the businesses which helped us 

advertise our event, especially our local banks, Chamber, and newspaper. 

We are indebted to all the volunteers who said "yes" when they were asked to 

give their time and energy to help us, and to all of you who showed your 

support by attending our lunch.  Many individuals and businesses donated 

funds well beyond the cost of tickets, and for this, we are grateful. 

The nearly $4,000 raised will be used for emergency costs at the shelter where 

women and children who are victims of domestic violence or human trafficking 

find safety and a path to a better life.  

Thank you, Cedar Valley Friends of the Family Auxiliary  

 

It is time to get our 2016 Holiday Adopt-A-Family Program underway! Last year, the 
program provided gifts to 55 adults and 120 children who were in our safe shelter or on 
one of our housing programs! If you are interested in becoming a donor this holiday 
season, please contact Makaila at  319-352-0037 by November 7th. Thank you!  

 
Makaila Sloter 

  makaila@cvfriendsofthefamily.org 
319-352-0037 

Because of all of you, youth being served 

by our shelter and housing programs 

could begin the school year confident 

and prepared for class! Thanks to all who 

donated items this August, we were able 

to supply 60 children/youth with the 

required items. 

 



CEDAR VALLEY FRIENDS  

OF THE FAMILY 
Shaping a future free of violence and homelessness                    October 2016 

Ben Brustkern, Executive Director 

October is Domestic Violence Awareness Month, and this year, Cedar Valley Friends of the Family is using the theme "I'm a voice 

against violence.” It calls on everyone in the community to stand up and say they will not tolerate violence and will challenge 

behaviors that are demeaning toward women and girls. When everyone shares their voice, we will no longer have violence in our 

communities. A friend of mine once said, "If you want peace in the world, you must start with peace in the home." 

I personally have seen the effects that violence has on women and children; the loneliness they feel when nobody believes their 

story and the hopelessness they feel when friends and family don't stand up for them. It is a sad reality that 1 in 4 women are 

affected by domestic violence in this country and that, oftentimes, they are ignored. We need to listen better. We need to rally as a 

community and show support for survivors, because if we don't - who will? 

How can you help raise awareness and show your support in October? 

 Consider changing your porch light to a purple light bulb and send us a picture that we can 

post on social media. 

 If you own a business, contact us at 319-352-1108 to have an awareness sign posted in your 

window and/or have bracelets delivered to give out to your customers to encourage them to 

become a voice against violence. 

 Consider volunteering or making a small donation to CVFF. 

 Attend "A Night in New York City" on October 28th and help us raise funds to support the 

agency. (It will be a lot of fun and you might win an all-expense paid trip to NYC). 

We recognize that there are thousands of awesome causes, non-profits, and missions that you can 

support, and we appreciate that CVFF continues to receive yours. When you support CVFF, you have an impact on individuals 

through our services, and the broader community through our prevention efforts. I look forward to having you as an ally!  

  

 

A Night In New York City  

Cedar Valley Friends of the Family invites you to our 3rd 
Annual "A Night In..." event. This year we are taking you on a 
trip to The Big Apple! 

We will be bringing the sights and sounds of New York City to 
Prairie Links Golf Course and Event Center in Waverly. The 
night will feature New York-themed heavy appetizers, a live 
and silent auction, and a 1 in 400 chance to win a trip to the 
Empire City! The winner of this drawing will receive a 4-night 
stay and all-expenses paid trip for 2 to New York City. 

Tickets are $40.00 each and are available online today. They 
are also available to purchase from staff and board members. 

If you have any questions, please contact Derek                         
at 319-239-9164. 

 


